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· House Panel Clears FAA Reauthorization Bill

· 
LAX/Metro Green Line Interagency Task Force
· 
Media Attending Today’s Metro Board Meeting



	House Panel Clears FAA Reauthorization Bill

Earlier today, the U.S. House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure marked up and approved the FAA Reauthorization Act of 2007 (H.R. 2881).  The bipartisan measure, introduced last night by Chairman James Oberstar (D-MN) and Ranking Member John Mica (R-FL), authorizes $66.2 billion over four years and includes a provision that may have some local relevance.  The legislation establishes the "Intermodal Ground Access Project Pilot Program", which directs the Secretary of Transportation to select up to five airports that would be permitted to utilize the Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) to finance an intermodal ground access project.  Should this provision be enacted into law, it is possible that LAX could apply PFCs to help pay for a future Green Line extension to the airport.
Because the legislation addresses excise tax rates on general aviation jet fuel, the House Ways and Means Committee will consider its portion of the bill sometime in July.  As the FAA measure moves through the legislative process, Metro's advocacy team will keep you informed of new developments.

LAX/Metro Green Line Interagency Task Force

On Tuesday, the fifth meeting of the LAX/Metro Green Line Interagency Task Force was convened by the City of Los Angeles to identify a preferred concept for extending the Metro Green Line to the airport (LAX).  In addition to Metro staff, the meeting included representatives from Los Angeles World Airports (LAWA), LADOT, LA City Planning and representatives from the offices of Councilman Bill Rosendahl and Congresswoman Jane Harmon.  

Much of the discussion at Tuesday’s meeting focused on identifying a path forward to secure Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) approvals for Metro Green Line operations adjacent to LAX runways.  Historically, the FAA has not approved the operation of transit vehicles with overhead catenary in these areas.  LAWA staff pledged to meet with the FAA during the summer to work on these issues and will include Metro representatives in these discussions.
The goal of the task force is to identify a recommended set of alternatives that can be carried forward in the LAX Development Plan environmental documents later in the year.  Currently, there is no funding for a Metro Green Line Extension. The task force’s next meeting will be in September.

Media Attending Today’s Metro Board Meeting

The Los Angeles Times, Daily News, City News Service, KFWB radio and KPCC radio attended today’s Metro Board meeting. Stories are expected to run later today and tomorrow regarding the Board’s adoption of the FY08 budget.  Media Relations also distributed a news release following the meeting regarding the Board’s approval of the budget.
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